
Ordinance Fact Sheet 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: May 18, 2009 

FROM: CITY ATTORNEY 

SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE OF THE ClTY OF PASADENA AMENDING WATER 
SHORTAGE PROCEDURES ORDINANCE, CHAPTER 13.1 0 OF THE 
PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE, TO ESTABLISH WATER WASTE 
PROHIBITIONS AND WATER SUPPLY SHORTAGE PLANS. 

TITLE OF PROPOSED ORDINANCE: 

AN ORDINANCE QF THE ClTY OF PASADENA AMENDING WATER SHORTAGE 
PROCEDURES, CHAPTER 13.10 OF THE PASADENA MUNICIPAL CODE, TO 
ESTABLISH WATER WASTE PROHIBITIONS AND WATER SUPPLY SHORTAGE 
PLANS. 

PURPOSES OF THE ORDINANCE: 

The City Council directed the preparation of this ordinance on April 13, 009. The 
purpose of this ordinance is to replace the water shortage procedures ordinance with 
permanent water waste prohibitions and to establish a sequential process for handling 
water supply shortage conditions. A detailed description of how the ordinance will 
accomplish these purposes is contained in the Agenda Report dated April 13, 2009. 

The City Council gave first reading to this ordinance on April 27, 2009; however, the text 
of the ordinance did not include the option for customers to request water conservation 
options in lieu of fines which is addressed in the revised Section 13.10.075. This new 
provision came about as a result of concerns expressed by the City Council and the 
public about imposing fines and enhances the message that the objective of the 
ordinance is to conserve water rather than collect fines. The revised ordinance is 
presented for first reading. 
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REASONS WHY LEGISLATION IS NEEDED: 

Water shortage procedures are presently set forth in Chapter 13.10 of the Pasadena 
Municipal Code. Code amendment is necessary to permanently prohibit certain water 
uses and also to revise the manner in which the Water and Power Department 
addresses water conservation under water shortage conditions. 

PROGRAMS, DEPARTMENTS OR GROUPS AFFECTED: 

Water customers taking service from the Water and Power Department and persons 
who use water served by the Deparment will be responsible to comply with the 
ordinance. Customers will be subject to monetary penalties for violation and, if needed 
for compliance, installation of flow restrictors. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

As stated in the Agenda Report dated April 13, 2009, the cost of staffing and other 
resources necessary to implement the'proposed ordinance are estimated to be 
$810,000 for FY 201 0, which includes approximately $1 80,000 for equipment and 
contract resources. 

POLICY CHANGES: 

This ordinance does not result in any policy changes. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Michele Beal Bagner 
City Attorney 
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Prepared by: 

Senior Assistant City Attorney 














































